New Bóthar DVD, 

for the second level education sector.
Distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen, 
I am honoured as Lord Mayor 
to have the opportunity 
to be part of such a worthwhile initiative 
as the launch of this DVD.

For eight years Bóthar has published an annual pack, called Bóthar na mBó, 
to the second-level education sector, 
both to schools and also organisations 
such as Youthreach, 
which cater for young people of school-going age. This pack parallels one for the primary sector, 
now in its tenth year, called Bóthar na nGabhar.

They have in the past aimed to be 
a source of information about the work of Bóthar, 
as well as an enticement to teachers, parents and pupils around the country to make their own contribution.  
Over the past decade their response has been overwhelming.

Of course, fundraising must be an important part of the activities of any such organisation, 
if their work in the field is to have the capacity to make real impact.  
Without funds you can do nothing practical. 
However, again in common with many other actors in the NGO sector, 
Bóthar believes they need to go further than fundraising (vital though that is) if they are 
to maintain an awareness of the urgency of 
the need for action among the Irish people in general and young people in particular.  
The root causes of poverty 
need to be examined and we need to ask ourselves 
what is our role in reversing this, 
especially in the choices we make in our day-to-day lives as individuals, members of families, of schools and of the wider community?  
What actions can we take within our own particular circumstances?
Over the next two years, 
Bóthar hopes to supplement this DVD 
with curriculum-specific modules in a number of educational areas, such as CSPE – Civic, Social and Political Education, where these topics can be explored in more depth. I congratulate them for their endeavour and thank them on all our behalves for their commitment.
I am made aware on a weekly basis of how the youth of our city are indeed, [although it is a cliché in some respects,] the hope for the future.

I hope this project goes from strength to strength and wish all involved every success

Go raibh maith agaibh-Cllr Brian Bermingham

Ardmhéara Chorcaí
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